






From: Cimino, Linda
To: Santoro, Nancy
Subject: March 28, 2013 letter
Date: Wednesday, April 10, 2013 12:04:51 PM

Hi Nancy,
 
As a follow-up to our telephone conversations, I am requesting an extension in submitting the
information requested in the March 28, 2013 letter signed by Attorney  General Jepsen and
Commissioner Rubenstein.
 
Special Act 13-1 established the Sandy Hook Workers Assistance Fund and Program.  The Special
Act was signed by the Governor on  March 8, 2013 and the Program and Fund was authorized to
begin on April 1, 2013. The Special Act defines the groups of individuals who are eligible to receive
assistance from the Program.
 
The Fund is a non-appropriated account which can accepts donations.  The Office of the Treasurer
has been charged with accepting the donations, keeping an accounting of the donations and
informing the Office of Victim Services of the available balance on the Fund. As of close of business
yesterday no donations have been received.  An account in CORE CT has not been established.
 
The Judicial Branch, Office of Victim Services was named as the administrator of the fund.  Since

April 1st we have received 7 applications, none of which included bills that were to be reimbursed. 
 
I have included a link to the Special Act for your convenience:
http://www.cga.ct.gov/2013/ACT/SA/2013SA-00001-R00HB-06599-SA.htm
 
Please let me know of you need any additional information.  I will submit the response by 4/18/13.
 
Thanks you,
 
Linda
 
Proudly serving crime victims for over 30 years
 
Linda J. Cimino
Director
Office of Victim Services
225 Spring Street
Wethersfield, CT  06109
860-263-2760
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